
 
 

 
 
 
 

March 26, 2018    Certified Mail - 9489009000276022240727 
 
The Honorable Larry Bryant  Email larrysbryant@gmail.com 
Mayor, City of Forrest City 
303 North Rosser 
Forrest City, AR 72336 
 
RE: NPDES Permit Number AR0020087, AFIN 62-00070 

Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS 17-085  
Sanitary Sewer Evaluation Study (SSES) Plan dated January 17, 2018 

 
Dear Mayor Bryant: 
 
On January 17, 2018, the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality’s Office of Water Quality 
(ADEQ) received City of Forrest City Sanitary Sewer Evaluation Study (SSES) Plan submitted by ETC 
Engineers & Architects, Inc. The SSES Plan and milestone schedule has been reviewed and approved. In 
accordance with paragraphs 3 & 4, in the Order and Agreement Section of CAO LIS 17-085, please 
implement the SSES Plan and submit the following in accordance with the milestone schedule: 
 
Submissions required by SSES Plan and CAO LIS 17-085 
 

1. By September 10, 2018, submit to ADEQ, 1st Semi-Annual Progress Report detailing the actions 
that have been made in the implementing the SSES Plan. Additional progress reports are due 
semi-annually thereafter. 
 

2. By November 30, 2018, submit to ADEQ, the Infiltration & Inflow (I&I) Report, detailing the 
results of the I & I Study which includes Mapping, Flow Monitoring, and Data Processing. 

 
3. By March 31, 2019, submit to ADEQ, 2nd Semi-Annual Progress Report detailing the actions 

that have been made in the implementing the SSES Plan. 
 

4. By June 15, 2019, submit to ADEQ, the final SSES Report and SSO Plan to include the 
Corrective Action Design. 

 
5. By September 30, 2019, submit to ADEQ, 3rd Semi-Annual Progress Report. 

 
 
 
Please remember, failure to meet any requirement or deadline set forth in CAO LIS 17-085 or the 
approved SESS plan and milestone schedule constitutes a violation of said Order. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 501-
682-0664 or via e-mail at pemberton@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Layne Pemberton 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality, NPDES Enforcement Section 
 
Cc:  Mizan Rahman, P.E., ETC Engineers & Architects, Inc. etc@etcengineerinc.com 

Calvin Murdock, Manager, Forrest City Water Utility, whcm2@aol.com  
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